TOWN OF SPARTA

2019 ANNUAL MEETING

APRIL 16, 2019

The 2019 Annual Meeting of the Town of Sparta, Monroe County, Wisconsin, was called to order at 6:00
pm by Chairman Kevin Raymer. Present were supervisor- Clarence Justin, supervisor- Jeffrey Garves,
Treasurer- Amy Kiefer, Clerk- Lisa Brey; plus 10 residents.

The minutes of April 18, 2018 Annual Meeting were read, motion made by Cedric Schnitzler and
seconded by Pat Jenkins to approve. Motion passed.

Treasurer, Amy Kiefer presented the 2018 financial statement. After discussion and clarifications, motion
was made to approve the 2018 financial report as given by the Treasurer. Motion made by Pat Jenkins,
seconded by Rick Stark. Motion passed.

2018 Inventory was reviewed and no adjustments made to values.

Recycling stickers were discussed. A lot of vehicles are coming to the recycling center without a Town of
Sparta Sticker in the window of the vehicle. It was felt that there needs to be more enforcement that the
sticker is mandatory to get into the recycling center. It was decided that the town supervisors will stand
at the gate of the recycling center for 3 Saturdays in a row, and make sure all vehicles are following the
window sticker policy. If there is no sticker in the vehicle, the supervisors will check for proof of
residence and hand out stickers.

A resident asked if there was going to be a cul de sac put in and/or the road widened at the “Brooks
subdivision” — the end of Halo Road. This land division never came to the Town of Sparta for approval.
The land division was approved by the City of Sparta because it is in the ET. Thus, the Town of Sparta
Board could not make conditions for the seller of the lots in the subdivision to make these needed
changes. This was previously a town road. Travis Brooks sold the lots and has agreed to do the work for
the cul de sac and to widen the road if the Town of Sparta pays for the material. No date was given
when this work would be completed.

Concerned resident asked about the lack of maintenance on the end of Gazette Road. It has no sealcoat
left and is in really bad shape and is not being maintained by the township. Kevin said that road is not a
town road according to the road report, but he will do some checking to see who owns that road.

Chairman asked if there were any other issues from electors for this 2019 annual meeting. No other
issues were brought forward.

Motion made to adjourn at 7:00 pm by Karen Schlichenmeyer seconded by Pat Jenkins.

Lisa Brey Clerk



